Car audio wiring

Last Updated: July 2, References. This article was co-authored by our trained team of editors
and researchers who validated it for accuracy and comprehensiveness. There are 14 references
cited in this article, which can be found at the bottom of the page. This article has been viewed ,
times. Learn more Installing a new car stereo is a great way to breathe new life into your old
daily driver. Because every car and every model stereo are a bit different, you might want to do
some research on your specific car before getting started. To wire a car stereo, start by
disconnecting your car battery to avoid electrocuting yourself. Then, match the colored wires of
your radio and your car and twist the wires together. If your car requires an output converter,
connect this as well so your radio will work with your car. If it works fine, tuck all the wiring into
your dashboard and slide the stereo back into place. For more tips, including how to remove
your old car stereo before wiring in a new one, read on! Did this summary help you? Yes No.
We've been helping billions of people around the world continue to learn, adapt, grow, and
thrive for over a decade. Every dollar contributed enables us to keep providing high-quality
how-to help to people like you. Please consider supporting our work with a contribution to
wikiHow. Log in Social login does not work in incognito and private browsers. Please log in with
your username or email to continue. No account yet? Create an account. Edit this Article. We
use cookies to make wikiHow great. By using our site, you agree to our cookie policy. Cookie
Settings. Learn why people trust wikiHow. Download Article Explore this Article parts. Related
Articles. Article Summary. Part 1 of Purchase a wiring adaptor. Your new stereo will come with a
diagram indicating what each wire is and what it needs to be connected to, but that process can
be made much simpler by using a wiring harness clip adaptor. Use the diagram provided with
the stereo as well as the diagram provided with the clip, to loosely connect each of the wires to
the new adaptor. Using the adaptor greatly reduces the chances that you will make a mistake
wiring in your new stereo. Identify and connect loose wiring. If you are not using a wiring
harness clip adaptor, you will need to identify the wires coming out of the stereo, as well as
those coming out of the car. Use the repair manual for your car or locate a wiring diagram for
your car online to aid in your efforts to identify each wire. Most car stereos will require the
following connections: [2] X Research source The power wire coming from the stereo is usually
red, and likely will connect to a red wire from the car. The ground wire for the stereo will be
black, as will its corresponding wire from the car. If there is no ground wire, you can secure the
ground cable to bare metal in the body of the car to serve as a ground. The 12 volt constant
power wire is usually yellow or blue, though it may be a number of colors coming from the car.
The rest of the harness wires are for the speakers. Use the diagrams to properly match each
with its appropriate wire from the car. The antenna wire is much thicker with a metal head and
can be connected separately before you install the stereo. Connect the output convertor if
necessary. Some vehicles will require an output converter to make it work properly with
components of the car that are not common industry wide. Be sure you order an output
converter designed specifically for your year, make and model vehicle. Secure all connected
wires. Once all of the wiring has been connected to their corresponding wires, you will need to
make those connections permanent. There are a number of ways you can permanently bond
two wires together and while some may be more resilient than others, most will work just fine
for car stereo applications. Be sure there is no bare wire metal showing from any of the wire
connections by wrapping them in electric tape or heat-shrink wrap. You melt the solder onto the
wires to stick them together and as the solder cools it forms a permanent bond. Twisting wires
together and then covering them with heat-shrink wrap or electric tape will suffice for car
stereos. Connectors can be purchased that you simply slide both wires into and either crimp
them together with pliers or twist them together with your fingers. Part 2 of Disconnect the
battery. Once you locate the battery, use a hand or socket wrench to loosen the black cable
from the negative terminal on the battery. You will not need to remove the bolt entirely, instead
simply loosen it enough to pull the cable off of the terminal. To be sure the battery is
disconnected, check to see if the lights come on in the cabin of the car. Nothing electronic
should work with the battery disconnected. Disconnecting the battery will prevent you from
doing damage to the electrical system as well as protect you from shocks. Remove any
necessary pieces of trim. You will need to gain access to the sides of the stock head unit or
stereo in your center console. In some cars, that will require the removal of some pieces of
plastic trim. Be careful when removing trim pieces, as they may be brittle and subject to
cracking. Whenever possible, try to pull the piece of trim out slightly to get a look at what kind
of clip is used to attach it. You may need to slide the trim piece in a certain direction to separate
it, you may need to hit a release with a screw driver, or you may need to simply pull on it hard
enough. Checking first will prevent you from breaking off the clips and having to replace the
piece of trim. Determine how your head unit is mounted. Car stereos are all held in place using
one of two methods: spring clips or bolts. Each method requires a different technique for

removal. Spring clip mounts may not require the removal of any trim pieces and can be
identified by the matching pairs of holes on either side of the stereo. Stereos that are bolted into
place may require more trim removal, as you will need to gain access to the space behind the
stereo. If they are present, your stereo is held in place with spring clips. If there are no holes,
remove the trim below, above or to the side of the stereo to gain access to the bolts. Use DIN
tools to remove spring clipped stereos. If your stereo or head unit is held in place using spring
clips, you will need to purchase a pair of DIN tools. Insert one DIN tool into the two holes on the
left, and another into the two holes on the right. Press them both in until you hear the click of
the spring releasing. Spread the tools apart slightly to grip the back of the stereo and pull the
tools toward yourself. The stereo will slide out of the console of the car along with the tools.
Remove a bolted in stereo with wrenches. You will likely need to remove quite a bit more of the
trim to access bolts that hold your stereo in place than you would have with spring clipped
stereos. Once you are able to see the bolts, removing the stereo should be fairly
self-explanatory: there will likely be four bolts, either attaching the stereo to a bracket at the
back or on either side. Determine the size of the bolts, then use a hand wrench to remove them.
Unscrew these bolts and slide the stereo out. Remember that the stereo is still connected to the
car with wires, so be careful not to rip any out as you remove the stereo from the console.
Disconnect the wiring. If you are removing a stock head unit, there will likely be at least one
plastic clip with a number of wires going into it that you will need to disconnect. There may be a
second clip and an antennae cable as well in some cars. If you are removing an aftermarket
stereo, there is a possibility that there will be no clip and the previous stereo was wired loosely.
If that is the case, you may have to cut the wires in order to connect them to the new head unit.
Be careful when removing the wire harness clip from the back of the stereo. It may have a
plastic button or tab holding it in place. Part 3 of Test the stereo. Before you install the stereo in
the center console of your vehicle, reconnect the battery and turn the car on to make sure it is
functioning properly. With the stereo completely connected, turn it on and try a few functions.
Make sure all speakers in your vehicle are working and that CDs or your MP3 player play
properly. If you have been able to connect the antennae cable already, check to make sure the
radio works. If something does not work properly, review the connections with the wiring
diagrams that you have to make sure all of the wires are connected to their corresponding
match. Tuck all of the wiring into the dashboard. You may have noticed that most of the wires
you connected to your stereo allowed for quite a bit of slack. Take the connected car stereo in
one hand and use the other to tuck all of the extra wire back into the dashboard as you set the
stereo in its opening. If you have not been able to connect the large antennae cable yet because
it was too short, connect it now as you sit the stereo in its place. Try not to let the wiring get in
the way of the bracket you will need to bolt the stereo too if your stereo requires being bolted
into place. Slide the stereo back into place. Slowly slide the radio back into the opening in the
center console of the vehicle while being careful not to apply too much pressure to the face of
it. If you encounter resistance, do not force the stereo in any further. Instead remove the stereo
and identify what was in the way, move it, and attempt to slide the stereo in again. As you slide
the stereo into place, wires may snag or plastic brackets may come out of place. Forcing the
stereo past a snag can break things and make the stereo fail to function or seat properly in the
vehicle. These adaptors can be ordered at auto parts and electronics stores. Secure the new
stereo. If your stereo utilizes spring clips, it will click as it locks in place and you will not need to
take any further action to secure the stereo. If yours uses bolts and brackets, reuse the bolts
you removed earlier to secure the new stereo in the same place. If you had to use an adaptor to
properly fit the stereo in its space in the console, ensure the stereo is secured to the adaptor
and that the adaptor is secured to the car. Once done, try to wiggle the stereo. It should hardly
move at all when properly secured. Reinstall the trim. Being careful not to break any of the
plastic clips that hold the trim in place, reinstall each piece in the opposite order you removed
them. That means you should install the last piece you removed first, followed by the second to
last, and so on. This will make sure overlapping pieces are layered properly. Without the car
harness clip, how can I tap the wires from inside when wiring a car stereo? Moses Mk. You need
to look for your car electrical manual. A multimeter may come handy in this task. Head over to
professional installer or a friends that may know about it. Car electrical systems can be nasty;
never attempt without at least a basic knowledge. Not Helpful 1 Helpful 6. The key wire is for
transferring the electronic signals of turning the key fob to the battery, which turns on the rest
of the engine. Not Helpful 0 Helpful 3. This likely because you didn't connect to the red ACC
wire. The main positive wire usually a thicker yellow is directly tapped to your battery. So it is
important to connect to the correct wire. Not Helpful 1 Helpful 0. Unanswered Questions. How
do I connect the wires when wiring a car stereo? Can you tell me where the blue wire is
supposed to be attached on the car? Include your email address to get a message when this

question is answered. Related wikiHows How to. How to. More References 5. About This Article.
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Article Summary X To wire a car stereo, start by disconnecting your car battery to avoid
electrocuting yourself. Thanks to all authors for creating a page that has been read , times. Is
this article up to date? Cookies make wikiHow better. By continuing to use our site, you agree
to our cookie policy. Related Articles How to. By signing up you are agreeing to receive emails
according to our privacy policy. Follow Us. X Help us do more We've been helping billions of
people around the world continue to learn, adapt, grow, and thrive for over a decade. Let's do
this! This article explains how to identify wiring using a multimeter or simple light test. The
other is only hot when the ignition key is on, which prevents the radio from being left on after
you've taken the key out. In cases where a vehicle has a third power wire, it is used for a
dimmer function that's tied to the headlights and the dash light dimmer switch. The first power
you'll want to check for is the constant 12V wire, so set your multimeter to the appropriate
scale, connect the ground lead to a known good ground, and touch the other lead to each wire
in the speaker wire. When you find one that shows approximately 12V, you have found the
constant 12V wire, which is also referred to as the memory wire. Most aftermarket head units
will use a yellow wire for this. After you have marked that wire and set it aside, turn the ignition
switch on, turn the headlights on, and turn the dimmer switch - if equipped - all the way up. If
you find two more wires that show approximately 12V, then turn the dimmer switch down and
check again. Most aftermarket head units usually use an orange wire or an orange wire with a
white stripe for this. The wire that still shows 12V is the accessory wire , which is usually red in
aftermarket wiring harnesses. If only one wire ever had power in this step, it is the accessory
wire. With the power wires marked and out of the way, you can move on to checking for the
ground wire. If you can't locate the ground wire visually, then the best way to locate the ground
wire is with an ohmmeter. You just have to connect the ohmmeter to a known good ground and
then check each of the wires in the car stereo harness for continuity. The one that shows
continuity is your ground, and you can move on. Figuring out the speaker wires can be a little
more complicated. If the remaining wires are in pairs, where one is a solid color and the other is
the same color with a line, then each pair typically goes to the same speaker. You can test this
by connecting one wire in the pair to one end of your AA battery and the other end to the other
terminal. If you hear a sound come from one of the speakers, then you have identified where
those wires go, and you can repeat the process for the other three pairs. In order to be
absolutely certain, you have to actually look at the speaker when you trigger it. If the cone
appears to move inward, then you have the polarity reversed. This is a longer process, but it
works just the same. Jeremy Laukkonen. Jeremy Laukkonen is tech writer and the creator of a
popular blog and video game startup. He also ghostwrites articles for numerous major trade
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